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A Closer Partnership with the United Reformed Church
Basic Information

	Contact Name and Details
	John Ellis - Secretary for Team Operations x 5297

Chris Elliott - Secretary for External Relationships x 5242

	Status of Paper
	Final

	Action Required
	Decision

	Draft Resolution


	The Council, responding to Resolution 62/2 of the 2008 Conference:

(i) invites a representative of the United Reformed Church to be a regular observer at its meetings and wishes to appoint a Methodist observer to attend the Mission Council, with this arrangement being subject to review in 2010;

(ii) welcomes the principle of a joint meeting with Mission Council in the Autumn of 2010 and requests the Connexional Team to explore this further.

	Alternative Options to Consider, if Any
	None at present




Summary of Content

	Subject and Aims


	The Report updates the Council on progress since the Conference Resolution to seek closer partnership with the United Reformed Church and asks the Council to consider two practical proposals affecting its own life.

	Main Points


	· 2008 Conference and URC General Assembly asked for

     work to be done to develop a closer partnership.

· The two General Secretaries have established a Strategic 

     Oversight Group to drive this forward.

· It is proposed there should be cross representation between the Methodist Council and the URC Mission Council.

· It is proposed that the two Councils should have a joint meeting in the Autumn of 2010.  

	Background Context and Relevant Documents (with function)


	· The Priorities of the Methodist Church direct that we should work in partnership wherever possible.

· The 2008 Resolution is reproduced as an appendix to the paper.

· The proposals being brought to the Council have already been enthusiastically endorsed by the URC Mission Council.    

	Consultations


	The proposals arise from the joint Strategic Oversight Group which includes senior officers of the United Reformed Church


Summary of Impact 

	Standing Orders
	None at this stage

	Faith and Order
	None

	Financial
	No significant change

	Personnel
	Greater effectiveness from the Connexional Team

	Legal 
	None

	Wider Connexional


	Potentially supports more effectively local partnerships and especially united congregations.

	External (e.g. ecumenical)
	Welcomed by the Church of England.

	Risk
	The mission imperative becomes submerged in structural complexity.


A Closer Partnership with the United Reformed Church

Background
1.
The 2008 Conference passed a Resolution seeking further conversations with the United Reformed Church to see how we can work more closely together in order to increase our effectiveness in mission.  The full text of the Resolution is reproduced in the Appendix.  The URC General Assembly passed a parallel Resolution.

2.
Those bringing the Resolution suggested a group should be formed to bring further proposals to the Governance bodies of each Church.  In fact the (former) General Secretaries instigated, several years ago, a small group of the senior officers of the Conference and the Assembly to explore various practical aspects of partnership.  The two new General Secretaries appointed in 2008 felt that this group could carry out the task requested as a Strategic Oversight Group for the partnership.  Membership of this group is currently:

...from the United Reformed Church:

· The General Secretary

· The Deputy General Secretary

· The Treasurer

…from the Methodist Church

· The General Secretary

· The Secretary for Team Operations

· The Secretary for External Relationships

3.
The two denominations do of course work together in a variety of settings.  There are 400 local ecumenical partnerships involving both Churches.  We are partners within bodies such as Churches Together in Britain and Ireland and the distinctive ecumenical instruments for Scotland, Wales and England.  In addition both denominations enjoy a variety of bilateral relationships such as that expressed through the Methodist URC Liaison Group and, for the Methodist Church, the Covenant with the Church of England.  Those who brought the 2008 Resolutions were explicit that they intended the new impetus to complement and not complicate existing expressions of partnership.

Proposals

4.
The Strategic Oversight Group is exploring a variety of proposals, some specific and some more about culture.  One key element in making further progress will be to ensure the staff team of the United Reformed Church and the Connexional Team identify and develop opportunities for closer collaborative working on subjects of mutual concern.  The objective here is not to save money; it is to be better stewards of the total pool of available resources so that we are more effective in mission.  A good example of this approach is seen in the Joint Public Issues Team which we believe has worked to increase the impact of our Churches without detriment to either.

5.
There are two specific proposals on which we seek a view from the Council.  These proposals went to the most recent meeting of the URC Mission Council and were both enthusiastically endorsed.  

6.
The first proposal is that the Methodist Council should invite, as a regular guest, one URC representative as an observer and that the United Reformed Church should reciprocate with an invitation for a Methodist representative to attend the Mission Council.  These two representatives would be added to the membership of the Strategic Oversight Group.  As well as developing understanding between the two Councils, they would hold a particular role in identifying opportunities for collaborative working as issues emerge on the agendas of the two bodies.  No change in the formal composition of the Methodist Council is proposed at this point and therefore no change in Standing Orders is required.  If however at a future date the Council chose to build in something more formal, that option would be open.

7.
The second proposal is to hold a joint meeting of the two Councils in the Autumn of 2010.  This might involve some time meeting as a single group and some time in separate denominational sessions.  Such a meeting would require significant staff work in advance but the present thinking is that it would not focus on questions about structure but on common mission issues about working and witnessing within contemporary society.  The Mission Council and the Methodist Council are almost identical in size and similar in composition.  

8.
These proposals have been shared with our Covenant partners in the Church of England and they encouraged us to go forward with them.  

Resolution

The Methodist Council, responding to Resolution 62/2 of the 2008 Conference:

(i)
invites a representative of the United Reformed Church to be a regular observer at its meetings and wishes to appoint a Methodist observer to attend the Mission Council, with this arrangement subject to review in 2010;

(ii)
welcomes the principle of a joint meeting with Mission Council in the Autumn of 2010 and requests the Connexional Team to explore this further.

Appendix 

Resolution of 2008 Conference

62/2.
The Conference notes the large number of Local Ecumenical Partnerships and increasing numbers of ecumenical areas where Methodists and members of the United Reformed Church work closely together, the success of the Joint Public Issues Team, the similarity of worship patterns, and the shared understanding of church life in many local Methodist and United Reformed churches; and directs the Methodist Council to engage in further conversations with the relevant bodies of the United Reformed Church as to how we can work more closely together, using more efficiently the resources of the two Churches to increase our effectiveness in mission and outreach and to respond in obedience to Jesus’ prayer that we may be one that the world may believe.

